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Santa Comes to Town
by Dave Steele

HO! HO! HO!  Calling all kids and adults!!  The Maidu Neighborhood Association will once again bring Santa to Willard Dietrich Park which is on the corner of Stoney Point and North Cirby next to Sargeant Elementary School.

Mark your calendars; this year the event will be on Tuesday, December 14.  So the young and young-at-heart can still get to bed on time, it will again begin at 6:30 pm with cookies, hot cider, and pound cake served near the luminaries.  Santa will arrive by 7:00 pm on a Roseville fire truck and will dismount and mingle with the crowd for a few minutes.

This is a "weather permitting" event.  Chilly doesn't cancel the event; wet does.

Maidu Park Clean-Up & BBQ

Saturday, October 16, turned out to be a pleasant autumn day for the park clean-up and BBQ.  We had good participation by neighbors, board members, and garden club members who helped pick up trash and who enjoyed a picnic afterwards.  This was the fourth year in a row that the Roseville Better Gardens Club came out to help pick up trash.  We especially appreciate the garden club because many of them don’t even live within the boundaries of the Maidu Neighborhood.

A $25 Target gift card was the prize for finding the most unusual piece of trash and our trash judge determined that the bar of soap in the plastic soap container was the most unusual.  Maidu Neighborhood Association Board Member, Jim Kidd, was the recipient (of the gift card, not the soap).    

Thank you to all who came out to pick up trash, and to all who helped plan the event, shop for food, set-up, cook and serve the food, and tear down.  It was a successful, fun day and one that was even better because we came together as a neighborhood with a common goal and we had a good time.

Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 16, 2010, at 7 pm, Sargeant Elementary School, Activity Room, 1200 Ridgecrest, Roseville.  The Activity Room is toward the back of the school.  Enter off N. Cirby.  Note:  There will be no meeting in December.

Find us on the web at:  www.maiduna.com
Tree Planting Reminder - - Saturday, November 13, Maidu Park

There will be a tree planting work project on Saturday, November 13, from 9 am to noon at Maidu Park.  The City will supply all materials, tools, and trees.  Volunteers are invited to come help.  Volunteers need to bring sturdy shoes, rain gear, and gloves.  If you want to plant some trees in Maidu Park, please join us at the oak tree interpretive sign near the intersection of Johnson Ranch Drive and Parkhill Drive.

Roseville Police Attend Association Meeting

 by Scott Reid

This month three officers from the Roseville Police Department attended our meeting, the first time they have been able to do so in some time due to budgetary restraints.  Changes since then have improved the chances the police will attend Association meetings.  These changes include a new City Manager who supports them attending, a slightly better economic outlook, and a push by RCONA and our Association to have officers attend. 

Police Sergeant Cal Walstad led the presentation with assistance from Patrol Officers Curt Watkins and Lee Hendrick.  Sergeant Walstad has been our Association's longest-serving Police Department liaison.

In reviewing the most recent crime statistics, Cal noted Maidu Park generates more calls than any other area in the Maidu Neighborhood Association (including Rocky Ridge Town Center).  

The question came up, "How can neighbors help regarding Maidu Park?"  Cal said neighbors can call if anyone is in the Park after dusk as that is the time all Roseville Parks officially close.  As an example, he cited the fact that the basketball courts and skateboard area often have folks playing after dark.  When the police are called in, they find that most of the people there are not from Roseville.  Officer Watkins noted there have been discussions with the Parks and Recreation Department about turning off the lights at that location, but that has not been adopted yet.

Board member Bonnie Blanco remembered that during the recent RCONA and Association sponsored Maidu Park clean-up that sleeping bags, soap, and other signs of people living in the park were discovered.  It was also noted that sometimes people can be heard in the park at night.

Cal pointed out that the Police Department has a "transient" officer now.  His specialty is to make sure local park rules are followed.  If they are not, then violators are suspended from using the park for 30 to 365 days based on how often they violate rules.  Additional violations extend their suspensions which are monitored by the Police Department and fines are possible.

One other local policing fact was brought to our attention.  Everyone who is charged with shoplifting in Roseville is booked into jail.  This is done as a deterrent vs. the usual practice in other jurisdictions of giving the suspects a citation which allows them to walk, often to never show up in court.  This is one reason Roseville has decided to keep its jail open when some recent suggestions were made to close it as a cost-saving measure.

If you are interested in helping keep an eye on our neighborhood, join our WatchMail list, a form of electronic Neighborhood Watch program.  We will forward any reports neighbors make of suspicious activities as well as some Association announcements.  You may unsubscribe at any point.  Please contact Jim Kidd via e-mail at jckidd@hotmail.com if you wish to receive WatchMail.

Newsletter Distribution
by Scott Reid

Getting this newsletter in your hands takes the efforts of quite a team of people, and we'd like to recognize the biggest part of that team, our "Block Captains."

What is a Block Captain?  They are the name of those who put one foot in front of the other to place a copy of each month’s newsletter on your doorstep.  We may have a half dozen people help write the stories, one editor-in-chief who puts it together, gets it printed, and counts out quantities to be distributed, and five more people who get them to the Block Captains for final distribution.  But it is the Block Captains who go the distance for you.

So how many Block Captains do we have?  Thirty, believe it or not!  They are the people who brave those 100 degree days in summer or the rainy days of winter to make sure you will know what is going on around our neighborhood.  Each one has from 20 to 64 homes to deliver to, and some walk some distance just to get to the part of the neighborhood they deliver to.

So the next time you see someone carrying those purple newsletters, give them a wave.  And if you ever want to get exercise doing something that takes between a half hour and an hour each month to do, volunteer to be a Block Captain the next time we call for volunteers.  No matter how many months -- or years -- they are willing to do the job, we appreciate all that our Block Captains do for our volunteer organization.  Thanks, Block Captains!  

Maidu Neighborhood Association Bylaws Approved
by David Allen

At the October Maidu Neighborhood Association Board meeting, the Board members approved the changes to our bylaws proposed at the September meeting.  Those changes clarify membership requirements, officer duties, financial procedures, the timing of our General Meeting, and more.  One additional change was proposed regarding signatures on checks over $200.  It will be voted on at the November meeting. 

Maidu Neighborhood Association Elections

by Geoff Kragen

Maidu Neighborhood Association held its Annual General Meeting on October 26.  This year, in order to avoid having all positions come up for election every year, half the slate was elected to one-year terms and the other half to two-year terms.  This means that after this election, only five positions will need to be filled each year.

The new terms are reflected as follows.  For a one-year term, 2010-2011:  David Allen, Shirley Brown, Geoff Kragen, Lori Key, Jim Kidd.

For a two-year term, 2010-2012:  Bonnie Blanco, Scott Reid, Mary Steele, Dave Steele, Xandra Tielman.

During the board meeting, the following individuals were elected to Board offices, as noted:

David Allen, President; Scott Reid, Vice-President; Mary Steele, Treasurer; Geoff Kragen, Secretary; Jim Kidd, RCONA Representative.  Lori Key, Xandra Tielman, Bonnie Blanco, Dave Steele, and Shirley Brown are General Board Members.

